Village of Sidney

BOARD MEETING	MINUTES	July 30, 2018



Present: Mayor Andrew Matviak, Trustee Vic Tartaglia, Trustee Steve Crawford, Trustee Sheri Youngs and Trustee Tom Ford 
Village Clerk – Sheena Dorsey
Staff: Village Treasurer-Christi Turtur, Assistant Grant Administrator – Clarissa Walrath and Chief W/WWTP Operator – Shane Nordberg
Guests: Chris Francisco, Paul Strauss, John Woodyshek, Denise & Joe Singlar and Gene Walsh

Mayor Matviak called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and recognizes guests.

Paul Strauss introduced himself as the President of Sidney Youth Football, he asked permission from the board to purchase a small storage shed down at Keith Clark Park. Currently the equipment is stored at a building across the park which is a lot to take back and forth each day before and after practice. There would be no cost to the village, Trustee Tartaglia and Mike Mercurio can set up a time with Paul to discuss where the shed should be placed. Beth Westfall agreed that it would be best that the shed be donated to the Village, the shed and contents would be covered under the Village insurance and an agreement would have to be written up between the two parties. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Ford seconded to allow Paul Strauss to purchase a small shed to hold equipment etc. and donate it to the Village contingent upon coordination with Mike Mercurio. All Ayes, Carried. 

John Woodyshek brought up a concern about the Peckham Dam breaching, he first wanted to know if the Village was reimbursed for the Emergency Protective Measures for the work done up at Peckham and the funds were received. Clarissa Walrath stated that if John was referring to the current Peckham Project then the reimbursement is still being worked on to be received. He asked what the total cost of the project is, Clerk Dorsey explained that the whole project was $1.5 million which includes the breaching of the dam, new river crossings and some items to the new well. John went on to say that if the Village stuck with the original project then it would have turned out to be a $2 million dollar asset with an upgraded dam on it that could be sold. Shane Nordberg, WWTP Chief Operator, explained that if the update were to have happened there would have been no guarantee that it would have been moved from a Class C Hazard due to the potential loss of life. There was a discussion on this matter. 

John Woodyshek had another issue with Amphenol and how much revenue the Village is losing due to their old plant being taken down. Clerk Dorsey explained that their rate at the new plant was the same rate everyone else pays in the Village and it was bringing in more revenue. There was more discussion.

Joe Singlar asked if once the dam is removed the Village can just sell it at that point. Shane said that was one option or the other one was to log it every 15 – 20 years to make revenue. He then asked if we were paying taxes to Bainbridge or Guilford and that couldn’t be answered fully at that time. 

Trustee Youngs moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded to approve minutes from July 16, 2018 with a change to the first sentence in the second paragraph on the seconded page to take the word “maybe” out. All Ayes, Carried. 

Mayor Matviak stated that the next meeting will be the third Monday in August which will be the only one in August unless a need for another meeting comes up it will be listed as a special meeting. 
A RESOLUTION No. 073018-05 AWARDING
VILLAGE OF SIDNEY – WATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT
CONTRACT NO. 1 – PECKHAM RESERVOIR EMBANKMENT REMOVAL

	
At a meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sidney, Delaware County, New York, held at the Village Hall on Monday, July 30, the following resolution was offered by Trustee Youngs, who moved for its adoption, seconded by Trustee Tartaglia.

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees of the Village of Sidney (“Village”) has issued solicitations for sealed bids for the construction of the Water System Improvements Project – Contract 1 - Peckham Reservoir Embankment Removal (“Project”) as set forth in the bid documents prepared by Lamont Engineers P.C.; and

[bookmark: _Hlk520282411]WHEREAS, Lamont Engineers P.C. has reviewed the submitted bids for Contract No. 1 and has identified Carver Construction, Inc. of Altamont, New York as the lowest responsive and responsible bidder and has recommended that the Village Board award Contract No. 1 in the amount of four hundred sixty-three thousand four hundred fifty and 00/100 Dollars ($463,450); and

WHEREAS, the Village Board may issue the Notice of Award for Contract No. 1, attached hereto as Exhibit A, upon review and approval of the low bid and Engineer’s recommendation. 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board does hereby award Contract No. 1 – Peckham Reservoir Embankment Removal to Carver Construction, Inc. in the amount of four hundred sixty-three thousand four hundred fifty and 00/100 Dollars ($463,450), and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the Village Board authorizes and directs the Mayor to execute the related contract documents necessary to implement the intent of the foregoing resolutions in a form acceptable to Lamont Engineers P.C. and the Counsel for the Village as appropriate.

The question of the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly put to a vote on roll call which resulted as follows:
	
	Andrew Matviak			_Aye_

	Steve Crawford				_Aye_

	Vic Tartaglia				_Aye_

	Tom Ford				_Aye_

	Sheri Youngs				_Aye_

All Ayes, Carried.

Clerk Dorsey informed the board and the guests the reason for the new proposed Local Law #1-2018 dealing with Water Meters throughout the Village. The Susquehanna River Basin has issued a regulation that any new water source requires all accounts to be metered. The village will be doing the majority of the installations at no charge to the home owner, the goal is to do it within a 3 year period, the rate is still being discussed as well as the new minimum consumption for the quarterly gallons used. The Amendment is for the installation, maintenance and reading of the meters only. 

Trustee Youngs moved, Trustee Crawford seconded the motion to schedule a public hearing on August 20, 2018 at 7 pm in the Civic Center board room in regards to the Local Law #1-2018 “Amended Meter Law” and direct the Village Clerk to publish the notice in the Tri-Town News, on the Village website and outside the Village Office. All Ayes, Carried.

The Mayor would like the Public Works committee to get together with Mike Mercurio to discuss letter F on the agenda regarding the paving of Main Street in 2019 rather than discuss it in open session right now.  Trustee Tartaglia stated that the reason he asked Clerk Dorsey to add it to the agenda because Mike Mercurio wanted clarification on which year Main Street was preferred to be paved. 

Beth Westfall spoke about the lease between the Village and Sidney EMS, the Village applied for a grant through the Dormitory Authority of the State of New York and was awarded to purchase the ambulances stated in the grant. Sidney EMS had already purchased the two ambulances and now they have to be purchased from the EMS in order for the Village to receive the funds through the State. The payment can be held in an escrow account until the reimbursement is received by the Village. Beth will write up the escrow agreement. 

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded the motion to apply for a $200,000 reimbursement through DASNY to be submitted for the purchase of the two ambulances. All Ayes, Carried. 

There was a discussion on the motion below. 

Trustee Youngs moved, Trustee Ford seconded the motion to authorize the payment for the Defensive Driving Course minimum class size for 8-29-18 and 9-5-18 at $20.00 per student, to be issued to NYMIR immediately and the Village will be reimbursed for the Non-Village employees who plan on taking the class contingent upon confirmation that the minimum number will be attending. All Ayes, Carried.  

Trustee Crawford explained to the board that the Village has switched all the Village provided cell phones over to At&t on their First Net plan. There are three phases to it and in the case of an emergency situation such as 9-11 they shut down all digital communications and its only Emergency Management  users allowed and more people can be added to it depending on what services they provide. The Village will be saving about $80.00 per month on this new plan. The Chief is also looking into some new cyber security grant in the near future. 

Trustee Tartalgia met with Mike Mercurio about a grant for new painted cross-walks that the grants department has been working on. The streets that have been tagged for the new cross-walks are going to be repaved in the next couple of years. Trustee Tartaglia is making a suggestion that the Village not move forward with it at this time. Mayor Matviak said he was approached about there not being a good way to get from one side of River Street to the other towards Keith Clark Park and he will look into it a little further to see if something like that would be covered by that grant. The project has to be completed by the end of September. 
  
Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded the motion to transfer Toby Umbra as a Laborer II at the Public Works Department effective September 10, 2018 to fill an upcoming vacant position. All Ayes, Carried. 

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Ford seconded the motion to authorize the Village Clerk’s office to post the upcoming vacant position, Assistant 2A Operator, at the Waste Water Treatment Plant in-house for 5 days and out to the public if no bids are received. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Tartaglia mentioned the soccer program is starting up in August and the pool is running smoothly. 

Trustee Tartaglia made a motion to accept the audit of the vouchers in Abstract #4, July 23th, 2018.  Second by Trustee Ford.  All ayes.  Carried. 
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	FUND
	AUDIT

	
	

	General
	$59,193.79

	Water
	$13,768.35

	Sewer
	$12,893.12

	Community Development
	$136,523.83

	T & A
	$6,347.35

	Capital
	$3,652.98

	Total
	$232,379.42



Trustee Ford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded the motion to go into executive session at 8:03 pm regarding  the Clerk, Code Enforcement and Justice personnel matters, the full board, Clerk and Village Attorney were invited to stay. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Youngs seconded to motion to leave executive session and return to regular session at 8:54 pm. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Youngs seconded the motion to appoint Michelle George as Senior Account Clerk effective July 31, 2018 contingent on a satisfactory background and reference check at a rate of $14.88 per hour. The board is expecting a two week notice to be given to current employer. All Ayes, Carried. 

Trustee Youngs moved, Trustee Ford seconded the motion to offer the Part-Time Code Enforcement position to Gregory McCann at a rate fo $16.51 effective July 31, 2018 with no benefits  or holiday pay included. All Ayes, Carried. 

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded to motion to post the Cleaner position at the Police Department to the public. All Ayes, Carried. 

Trustee Tartaglia made a motion to adjourn at 8:58 pm.  Second by Trustee Crawford.  All ayes.  Carried.    

                                                                                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

Sheena N. Dorsey, Village Clerk
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